ERCOT VOLTAGE PROFILE WORKING GROUP (VPWG)
February 4, 2016 Report to ROS

1. Recent Meeting

· VPWG had a meeting on January 26th, 2016. 

· VPWG elected Feng Tu (AEP) as the Chair and Scot Williams (Oncor) as the Vice Chair for 2016 VPWG. 
· Group had the consensus that the Voltage Profile should be published at the POI. If the POI is not the same as high side of the GSU, the Voltage Profile will be published on the high side of the GSU as well. ERCOT will conduct an RFI to the generation resources on the status of getting voltage telemetry at the POI from EPS meters.  
· Scot Williams presented voltage control requirements on systems with remote lines and less available VAR sources and the problem with delays.    
· ERCOT shared brief thoughts on the pros/cons of moving from planning to operation case for the voltage profile study and more comments from the group are expected in the future meetings. 
2. Future Planned Meeting
· Next VPWG will be held on Tuesday March 1st, 2016.
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